KING COUNTY

CONSERVATION FUTURES CITIZENS COMMITTEE

July 18, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Council Chair Sullivan
I am pleased to forward the recommendation of the King County Conservation Futures Citizens Committee for allocation of 2002 Conservation Futures tax levy funds.  

Conservation Futures funds are collected throughout King County as a dedicated portion of the property tax and by statute they must be expended on the acquisition of open space lands.  This recommendation will help our region keep pace with several important requirements of the State Growth Management Act, King County’s Adopted Comprehensive Plan, adopted city plans and the Endangered Species Act, by preserving habitat for endangered salmon, providing green spaces to make our cities more livable, protecting rural forestry and preserving precious undeveloped Puget Sound shoreline.

The Committee reviewed almost $11 million in requests from King County, the City of Seattle and the suburban cities for $6,545,000 in available funds.  We met to review the applications in  May and June, including six field trips on evenings and weekends to visit the applicant’s sites.  The enclosed report describes in greater detail the application review process and the factors we considered in developing this recommendation. The Committee took into account the quality of the projects, as well as the degree of threat of loss of open space resources, matching fund opportunities, the willingness of property sellers, previous allocations of Conservation Futures to a jurisdiction and geographic equity in the distribution of the funds.  

We are pleased to recommend funding for 31 of the 35 applicant projects.  The Committee found that the pool of applicant projects was of high quality this year and we would like to have been able to fund some of the projects at a higher level.  Highlights of this year’s recommendation include:
· Protection of habitat lands critical to endangered salmon and other wildlife that represent high priorities of our regional Water Resource Inventory Area groups (WRIAs) on the Cedar River, the Snoqualmie River, on Icy Creek in the Upper Green River, on Issaquah Creek, Patterson Creek and Cottage Lake Creek and on Newaukum Creek near Enumclaw.

· Acquisition of nearshore habitat on Maury Island to protect the State of Washington-designated Maury Island Aquatic Preserve.

· Acquisition of development rights to help retain rural forestry near Sugarloaf Mountain in southeast King County, as well as rural forestry land that links public lands between Mitchell Hill and Grand Ridge in the Mountains to Sound Greenway Corridor. 

· Several important new green spaces within Seattle’s urban villages, including the Northgate, Central Area, Crown Hill and Ballard urban villages; a small waterfront access Park on the Duwamish Waterway in the Georgetown community and a 2/3-acre addition to the City’s Thornton Creek holdings in Northeast Seattle.

· Several suburban city projects are also recommended for funding, including acquisition of an inholding property at Bellevue’s Meydenbauer Bay Park; an addition to Cedar Creek Park in Covington that contains a branch of Jenkins Creek; an 18-acre Farm in a rapidly urbanizing area of Renton overlooking the Green River Valley; a wooded buffer to Paramount Park in Shoreline; Grandmother’s Hill in Tukwila, a regionally important native cultural heritage site; a green buffer on the Sammamish Valley regional Trail in Redmond; and Clark Lake Park on the rapidly developing east Kent plateau. 

Again this year, on behalf of all of the Committee I would like to thank you for the opportunity to contribute to this process.  Like you, we believe that these efforts to preserve critical ecology lands and city green spaces is making a long-lasting difference to the quality of life in our region. 

Sincerely Yours, 

Carol James, Chair
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